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Reflection on the week: 
On Tuesday this week we had our beautiful service to pay devotion to Mary, our 
Mother. Our Head Girls and Head Boys placed a flower garland on Maryõs head 
and all the children placed a flower at her feet. There is now a beautiful carpet 
of flowers in front of the statue of Mary and during the month of May, the   
children will visit Maryõs statue to say the Rosary. We would encourage our    
families to pray the Rosary at home in devotion to our Blessed Lady. 
  
Have a wonderful weekend 
  

Mrs Kerrell  

Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Kingõs Coronation 
We hope that all our families have a wonderful extended weekend celebrating the 
coronation of King Charles III. This will be a historic and memorable event and to 
mark this special occasion we will be celebrating next week with a school picnic on 
Friday afternoon. There will be surprise activities for the children to take part in 
and this will be a non-uniform day; we ask everyone to comes dressed in Red 
White and Blue on Friday. 
 
The children have been working hard on creating portraits of King Charles III in 
different styles and we will be displaying these in a special ôschool galleryõ. We are 
also holding a ôDesign a Crownõ competition (see the attached flyer) and we are 
looking forward to seeing all the entries next week. 
 
SATs 
We want to wish our Year 6 children lots of luck for their SATs tests which will take place from Tuesday to  
Friday next week. The children have worked incredibly hard along with our Year 6 Staff. We would also like to 
thank parents and carers for all of the support that you have given your children. 
 
We are offering our Year 6 pupils a free SATs breakfast each day of the tests next week. Children should come 
to the office for 8am and where we will meet them. 
 
Afternoon Tea 
I was delighted to have Afternoon Tea with some of the children who have really been trying their best this 
term. Well done to them all. 
 



 
Cafod 
We will be having a new assembly every Thursday 
morning for Years   1-6 and our focus will be on  
Catholic Social Teaching. We want our children to 
think more closely about how they can look after our 
world, think of other people and be caring citizens. 
We were lucky to have John from Cafod, take our 
assembly this week and he will then be delivering 
workshops across the school to the children. 
 
Thanks to everyoneõs efforts with Fundraising we 
were delighted to present him with a cheque for 
Cafod for Ã820 
 
 
 
 
 
Gardening and Allotments 
A huge thank you to all of the children, parents, carers and staff who gave up their time last Saturday to help 
clear and prepare the allotments. They are looking fantastic and ready for us to plant lots of lovely fruits and 
vegetables. Our new greenhouses are all in place thanks to all of the money that you helped to raise from our 
sponsored walk. Mrs Gallagher has worked incredibly hard over the last 2 weeks to organise everything and 
everyone; we are all very grateful to her for her special efforts. A special thank you too, to all our parent   
volunteers. 
 
PE Uniform 
Our new PE uniform is available to order, please see the details below. The current PE uniform or the new     
uniform can be worn this term and then from September it will be the new PE uniform only please. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Naming items 
As we begin to enter the warmer weather (hopefully) and the children begin to take off coats, cardigans and 
jumpers please ensure that all uniform and belongings (including water bottles) are named. 



Congratulations to the joint winners of the KS1 Attendance Award,  
Butterflies, Ladybirds and Grasshoppers, achieving 99% attendance. 
Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award, are Eagles, also 
attaining 99% attendance. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday,  unless 
they are not well enough to attend. Attending school is so important 
and makes a huge difference to your childõs learning. The gates open at 
8:30am until 8.50am.  

It is essential you notify us of your childõs absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence option on   
every day of absence. We need full details of why your child is  
unable to attend school. We are frequently having to  contact  
parents, to find out why their child is absent from school. If you 
do not notify us of the reason for your childõs absence it may not 
be authorised.   

Absences over 3 days require supporting medical evidence, for the   
additional absence to be authorised. Medical evidence can take the 
form of prescriptions, antibiotics and medical appointments.    

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with the Educational 
Welfare Officer. 

Butterflies  99% 

Ladybirds  99% 

Dragonflies 98% 

Grasshoppers 99% 

Hedgehogs 97% 

Squirrels 95% 

Badgers 96% 

Foxes 94% 

Hares 91% 

Rabbits 98% 

Kingfishers 95% 

Robins 95% 

Eagles 99% 

Owls 93% 

Year 4 Poets 
Congratulations to Praise and David from Year 4 Hares, who won a poetry competition, launched to raise    
awareness of the Equality Act. 
 
No Discrimination by Praise 
Be yourself 
Everybody loves you the way you are so do not change yourself for other people 
Love yourself and donõt care what anyone thinks 
Itõs only you who judges who you are 
Equality is for you and me 
Violence isnõt good 
Encourage everyone to be their best 
 
Boldness is Key by David 
Be bold and stand up for what is right 
Respect and be willing to help others 
Accept people for who they are 
Violence is wrong 
Encourage people to be the best they can be 
 
School Photo Subscribers 
We have been informed that everyone who pays the Ã3 monthly subscription will be sent a class photo         
automatically. There is no need to order one.   
 
If you would like a class photo and do not use the subscription service, please order following the instructions 
on the card sent home with your child on Wednesday. 




